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OFFICIAL MINUTES 

 
Members Present:  Connie Hellwig, William Murphy, Carl Calarco, Nicole Klein, 
    Roger Spell, Robert Van Wicklin, Leonard Zlockie 
       
Members Absent:  None        
            
Staff Present:   Robert Miller, Melissa Sawicki, Aimee Kilby, Erich Ploetz, Connie Poulin 
 
Staff Absent:   None     
          
Others Present: John Thomas (The Villager), Kathy Kellogg (Eville Times), Margaret Signore, Sandy 

Reed, Debbie Fredrickson, Debra Golley, Ellen Fenton, Jessica Schwartz, Erin 
Cornelius, Sean Cornelius, Schavon Byroads, Clayton Silvernail, Laura Flanagan, Kim 
Woodarek, Margie Halloran, Bill Delity, Vicky Williams, Colleen Bower, Nancy 
Rogan, Alisha Privitera, Gregory Privitera 

             
Call to order of meeting 
 President Hellwig called the regular meeting/budget hearing of May 8, 2018 of the Ellicottville Central School 
Board of Education to order at 7:03 p.m.   The pledge to the flag of the United States was recited.    
 
Roll Call 
 All Present 
                      
Changes, Additions and Deletions to the Agenda  
Deletions: 
7. Executive Session 
 
Budget Presentation 
 President Hellwig thanked everyone for coming to the 2018/2019 Budget Hearing.  She then turned the meeting 
over to Superintendent Robert Miller.  Superintendent Miller discussed some of the highlights of the 2018-2019 budget.  He 
then turned the presentation over to Mrs. Aimee Kilby, School Business Executive who outlined the components of the 
proposed budget.  Superintendent Miller presented the NYSED Fiscal Accountability Summary portion of the budget insert, 
which pertains to total expenditures per pupil.       
 
Introduction of Candidates 
 President Hellwig introduced the candidates running for the board of education:  Erin Cornelius, Ellen 
Fenton, Debra Golley, William Murphy and Clayton Silvernail.   Each candidate was given the opportunity to 
introduce themselves to the public in attendance. 
 
Public Comment 
 Mrs. Sandy Reed asked if the candidates running for the Board would comment on the flyer that was sent to 
residents of the district.   Each candidate commented.  Superintendent Miller stated that the flyer had inaccurate information 
on it.   He stated that would be his only comment regarding the flyer.  
 
 Mrs. Nancy Rogan thanked Superintendent Miller, the staff and Board for all of their time and dedication and 
added that she and the community are proud of their work.   She also thanked outgoing board member Roger Spell for his 
dedication and support of the school district.  
  
Adjournment of Meeting   
  Moved by Zlockie, seconded by Calarco, to adjourn the regular meeting/budget hearing of May 8, 2018 at  
8:19 pm. 
               Yes - 7 

            No - 0 
            Carried 

 
 
                                                                       
                               District Clerk 
 
 
 
 
                                                       
                                       Deputy District Clerk 


